MINISTRY OF CIVIL SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS
MAURITIUS

Date: 07 September 2018
Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

Circular Letter No. 79 of 2018
E/97/2/06 V2

From: Supervising Officer, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
To:  Supervising Officers i/c of Ministries/ Departments

Seminar on “Leadership and Strategic Management” organised by the Chinese Academy of
Governance in collaboration with the Civil Service College, Mauritius

The Bilateral Cooperation for training and capacity building between the People’s Republic of
China and Mauritius is an avenue for Mauritian public officers to follow courses in various fields in
China.

2 However, with a view to enlarging the scope for the training of a larger group of public officers
in a single platform, the Chinese Academy of Governance of the Republic of China, will conduct a
Seminar on “Leadership and Strategic Management”, in collaboration with the Civil Service
College, Mauritius, from 17 to 21 September 2018. The 5-day Seminar will be held at the Open
University of Mauritius, Curepipe Campus, Forest-Side, from 09:00 hrs to
16:00 hrs.

5 Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments are requested to nominate
two (2) officers not below the level of Assistant Permanent Secretary for the above Seminar.
Nominated officers are requested to submit their details as per the proforma at Annex 1, to the Civil
Service College, Mauritius, on fax no. 213 7187 by Tuesday 11 September 2018 at latest.

Supervising Officer

4. I rely on your collaboration and understanding.

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
Director General, Civil Service College, Mauritius

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms, Human Resource Development Division
6t Floor, SICOM Building 2, Cnr Chevreau & Reverend Jean Lebrun Streets, Port Louis



